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HPD Investigating Early Morning Shooting  
 
 
HARRISONBURG, Va.: Officers with the Harrisonburg Police Department (HPD) responded to 
the 100 block of North Main Street on Sunday, March 31, at approximately 02:00 a.m. for a 
complaint of a victim with a gunshot wound. The Emergency Communication Center (ECC) 
received reports of shots fired from the 200 block of North Main Street around this time. 
 
HPD Officers responded and quickly located the victim on the sidewalk near West Wolfe Street. 
Officers provided immediate medical care until the Harrisonburg Rescue Squad arrived.  
The victim, a 19-year-old female from Rockingham County, was transported to Sentara RMH 
Medical Center for her non-life-threatening injuries.  
 
HPD is currently seeking input from anyone with information about this incident or the identity 
of the suspect(s). A suspect(s) description is unavailable as HPD’s Major Crimes Unit 
investigates leads on their identity. This appears to be an isolated incident, and it is not 
believed there is any risk to the public at this time.  
 
HPD encourages anyone with information regarding this incident to contact the Major Crimes 
Unit by calling (540) 437-2650. Those who have information and wish to remain anonymous 
may do so by calling Crime Solvers at (540) 574-5050 or by texting “HPD” plus their tip to 
CRIMES (274637). 
 
The City of Harrisonburg is centrally located in the Shenandoah Valley of Virginia.  It is home to 55,700 

people.  More information about the City of Harrisonburg is online at www.HarrisonburgVA.gov. 
 
 


